
Kimberly-Clark

May 22, 2023

Division of Water Resources 
William R. Snodgrass TN Tower 
312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243

Via Electronic Mail To: Water.Permits@tn.gov

Re: Kimberly-Clark Corporation | Loudon, TN Mill
NPDES Permit No. TN0064653, TMSP Tracking No. TNR050850 
Technical Contact

To Whom it May Concern:

The purpose of this letter is to inform the Division of Water Resources that as of May 
22nd, 2023, Mr. Chidiebere Okekeozor has been nominated to permanently backfill Ms. 
Robin Urquhart, whose resignation was previously announced, as the Loudon Mill 
Environmental Engineer. Mr. Okekeozor’s contact information is as follows:

Chidiebere Okekeozor
Lead Environmental Engineer
(731)783-8561
Chidiebere.Okekeozor@kcc.com

This designation revokes all previous delegations of this same authority and will remain 
in effect until revoked in writing. The present delegation is not intended to affect other 
currently effective delegations made by the Corporation for purposes other than the one 
specified above.

Should the Division require any specific forms and/or other documentation related to this 
notification, please contact Mr. Matt Gerdeman at the contact information listed below.
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Matt Gerdeman 
Mill Manager
Kimberly-Clark Corporation, Loudon Mill

Cc: Chidiebere Okekeozor, Kimberly Clark
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